Mr. H. P. Iba Director of Athletics Oklahoma A. and M. Stillwater, Oklahoma

Dear Henry,

I regret that my absence from the office has prevented my answering your letter sooner. Sunday I received your special delivery letter enclosing your schedule and thank you for the same.

I regret that we cannot play you on Dec. 9 even though we would like to. Our auditorium has a conflict. The only dates that I can see available are February 20 and 25. We play Oklahoma at Norman on February 27. I am writing Bruce Drake to see if he will change his date to February 28 at Norman. In that case we could play you the 25th.

I just called the Chancellor's office and find that February 25 and 26 are held tentatively by the dramatics department. If they take the 25th then we would have to play you at Stillwater on the 25th and could play you at Lawrence on February 20.

Will you please give me your reaction to these dates or would it be possible to play you between March 6 and 12 or after that?

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA/pg